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One of Paul’s earliest letters that we have collected in Scripture is the 
letters to the Thessalonians.  I will be teaching these two books at CBI 
over the next month.  In those books, Paul encouraged his Christians to 
remain faithful and ready for the return of Jesus.  However, there were 
some at Thessalonica that did not want to work and wanted the church to 
support them.  Paul countered this thinking with verses like , “that you 
also aspire to lead a quiet life, to mind your own business, and to work 
with your own hands, as we commanded you,“ 1 Thessalonians 4:11and 
2 Thessalonians 3:10, “For even when we were with you, we 
commanded you this: If anyone will not work, neither shall he eat.”   

Many times we feel that we must support a native preacher in the field 
with US dollars to encourage him to stay with the church.  There is not 
enough funds to support every native preacher and many local 
churches cannot sufficiently support their preacher.  What is the 
preacher to do especially in a 3rd world setting?  In this setting, many 
preachers are uneducated (although many go through preacher school they do not have education to get other 
jobs like teaching or with the government) and unskilled.  They are unable to support themselves and their 
families where they live.  When they do choose to work with a small, struggling congregation, they can only 
stay for a short time before they are forced to move back to a place where they can have a small garden.  The 
result: many small, struggling churches are without a dedicated preacher. 

While there are no easy solutions to this problem, we are working on trying to meet the problem head on with 
skill training.  When we equip preachers with a job skill, they are able to take that skill back with them to 
their villages and support themselves with their own hands.  We are working on job skill training in fish 
farming, bee-keeping, rabbit raising, cattle farming, tailoring, business skills, etc.  Our first job skill project is 
fish farming. 

We have a medium size fish pond that we have stocked with tilapia.  Tilapia is a good tasting fish which 
thrives in this environment.  Many people here in Tanzania love to eat fish. Also, sources of protein are few 
here because beef is quite expensive.  We can literally teach men to fish while they fish for men! We need 
people who are trained in fish farming or other skills to come and assist us on either a full-time or short-term 
basis.   

We need start-up funds for our job skill projects and will use any funds gained too further all projects.  Also, we 
hope to be able, one day, to help preacher school graduates with a sewing machine (for tailoring), or a goat, or a 
loan to kick-start their own fish farm in our efforts to help the preachers of SW Tanzania.  Chad Wagner 

Current Fish Pond 



Habari za leo!  (How is your day!)  I am honestly attempting to learn the language here.  It is so 
important in developing good relations that we learn the language.  Along with the language comes 
learning much of the culture as well.  I am sad to say, that at my age I seem to be learning slowly...but I 
will eventually be able to communicate well. 
 

Thanks to many of you who have sacrificed financially to help the work here.  We have begun 
remodeling in two areas with great need in this past month:  the bathrooms and the laboratory.  While the 
projects are not yet complete, I wanted to give you updates. 
 

 

Bathrooms-  As you are aware by now, the current condition of the hospital bathrooms is deplorable!  We 
have started the remodel with the children's ward.  This bathroom is only one toilet and one shower.  We 
are placing tiles on the floors and walls for easier cleaning, adding a sink for washing hands, new doors 
with signage and new plumbing.  My plan is to complete one area before beginning another.  I know you 
are interested to see the progress, so I am sending a couple of pics.  Already looking better. 

Laboratory-  I haven't received enough money for this whole remodel as of this date.  But there are 3 rooms to this 
department.  We have crowded everything into the biggest room for right now and are working on the two smaller 
rooms...then we will switch.  The ceilings have been removed and replaced, all new electrical wiring,  new enlarged 
aluminum windows, built-in tables, additional sinks, and new paint.  This work is being done in order to bring our lab up 
to government requirements.  We are working with the Walter Reed Foundation and hopefully when we have 
completed the remodel they will be donating more much needed equipment to our facility.  They recently donated a 
CD4 machine which will aid us in better diagnosis of our HIV patients.  We are in discussions with them on a chemistry 
machine and a hematology machine.  Both of these will help us tremendously in diagnosing and treating our patients. 
 

The hospital and mobile medical clinics remain busy.  Both of these areas are not only for providing 
physical healing, but for showing God's love through all we do.  We have a wonderful Christian man who 
provides devotionals daily for staff, patients and family.  He passes out tracts with information about the 
Word of God, teaches to groups, holds individual Bible studies and prays with those who have lost loved 
ones.  May patients and family members are being baptized and beginning their walk with Christ.  Please 
continue to pray for this work that it may provide help for those less fortunate, bring the lost to Jesus and 
glory to God.   Cheryl Bode 

Trent’s Report Chery’s Corner 

We need everyone to 
please continue praying 
for us as we work with 
the Chimala Schools. We 
have been very busy and 
spending long hours 
evaluating, assessing, and 
developing processes to 
improve the schools. 
 

 We have spent the last 
two weeks collecting the 
rest of the yearly school 
fees from students. Even 
though we are very tired 
from our work hours, this 
has been a valuable 
learning experience. The 
leadership team has met 
several times to evaluate our current process and we have come up with an improved plan we hope to 
implement at the beginning of the next school year. This new plan will help us to properly collect fees 
in an orderly fashion and to meet with students & parents from each grade.   
  

As I mentioned in last month’s article we cast a new vision and goal to become the #1 school in our 
region and eventually all of Tanzania. This is what I call a “God Vision” because it is bigger than all of 
us and can only happen with God’s help.  The leadership team and staff all believe this is possible; 
AND, recently we had a parents meeting rededicating our commitment to make sure their students 
received the best education possible. Parents & Staff made a commitment to each other to partner 
together to help Chimala Schools become the best in Tanzania. We have a long road ahead to 
accomplish this goal, so I’m begging you to please be praying for the efforts of the parents and staff to 
make our goal a reality. We have a lot we need to improve and many things we need to once again 
practice doing. 
 

In last month’s article I also mentioned, the need to improve the 
environment of the schools…including desks, chairs and teaching 
aid supplies. We are grateful to those who have contributed to this 
need. Many of the desks and chairs were built 14 years ago when 
the Primary School first opened in 2000. Since last month, we 
evaluated and assessed the need for 80% of the chairs/desk need 
to be rebuilt or replaced. Currently, we have 1000 students 
enrolled between both schools.  THE GOOD NEWS is that a new 
desk/chair set only cost $35 in American money. We thank those 
that have donated funds to begin this work and ask for your 
continued prayers for the success of this project. If everyone 
receiving this newsletter donates $35 we will reach our goal. If you can 
help the schools, Please mark your donation as “Desk/Chairs for 
Chimala Schools.” 
 

Blessings in HIM,  Trent & Penny Price 

 

Everyone is Busy Collecting School Fees 

Still Needing Funds  
for Desk and Chairs 

Bathrooms Looking Better Lab Before the Work Began 


